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Information for Town Council Meeting on: October 9, 2024

To:  Mayor and Town Council
Via:  Kirk Blouin, Town Manager / Wayne Bergman, Director of Planning, Zoning & Building
From: Michelle Sentmanat, Business Services Supervisor in PZB

Re:  Waiver of Town Code Section 18-237, For Building Permit Extension at 70 Middle Rd,
Permit B-22-94449

Date: September 23, 2024

STAFF RECOMMENDA . .ON

Staff recommends that the Town Council consider the request from Genny L. Contreras, with
Linkhorst Law Firm regarding a time extension in which to complete the renovations at 70
Middle Rd. The request is to extend the permit by and additional twenty-four (24) months and
(16) sixteen days - work to be complete by April 9, 2027.

GENERAI ™FNPMATION

The current owner is Jennfier Naegele who purchased the property in June of 2004. The original
permit was issued in 2013 for interior renovations. In 2020 permits were issued for exterior
renovations. Permits have been extended under the covid pandemic order with a new expiration
date of November 5, 2024. In the letter from Linkhorst Law Firm, dated September 23, 2024,
they explain in detail the need for extension which is due to the numerous setbacks and delays
that were beyond Ms. Naegele’s control. The revised construction schedule shows the project
completion to be April 9, 2027.

The applicant appears to have complied with all new requirements for neighbor notice.

Attachments: Letter from Linkhorst Law Firm with Construction Schedule, Nuisance Mitigation
Measures, and Neighbor Notice
Permit Summary for the Property
Pr. | rty £ aiser Details for the Property
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Planning, Zoning and Building

BUILDING PERMIT TIME EXTENSION REQUEST

A request for a building permit time extension must be submitted to the Town no later than 30 days
PRIOR to nermif exniratinn Pleaace gend the fallowino ifeme tn Directar nnrgman and Deb Moody

al anc

1. Provide a detailed letter explaining the reasons why a time extension is being requested.
Provide a construction schedule to show completion timeline (CPM, Gantt Chart).

Provide nuisance mitigation measures.

Rl

Provide a statement that first class mailed notice to neighbors within 300 feet will be provided at least 25 days

prior to the meeting at which the extension is to be considered.

W

Include a copy of the above notification sent to neighbors.
6. Provide a USPS Certificate of Mailing as proof of the mailed notice.
7. Payment — provide a copy of the receipt showing payment of applicable fees (1% of remaining, unfinished

construction).

8 For meeting dates please visit our website a

o Town Council Development Review Date (Wednesday): __ 10/9/24

e Deadline for submittal of request/backup must be received by: 9/25/24
(Deadline is the Wednesday, two weeks prior to the Town Council Development Review Meeting)

e Deadline for Notice to neighbors: 9/20/24
{must be provided 25 days in advance of TC/DRC Meeting)

Permit #: B-22-94449 ) Exp. Date: 1115124

Job Address: 70 MIL . _E ROAD, PALM L._ACH, FL 33480

Length of time extension being requested:  (in days) 748 Working Days (911 Calendar Days)

Proposed completion date if requested time extension is granted: 419/27
(Must attach completion schedule)

Past Office Box 2029 * 360 South County Road * Palm Beach, Florida 33480
Telephone: (561)838-5431 = Facsimile (561)835-4621
E-Mail: pzb@townofpalmbeach.com ¢ Website: www.townofpalmbeach.com
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(()rlgmal permit value and any permit updates containing valuation to date)

Permit#: B-22-94449 Job Value
Permit#: B-24-00016 Job Value
Permit#: B-24-00055 Job Value
Permit# . Job Value

$700,000.00
$150,000.00
$50,000.00

$

Valuation of work remaining to complete the project: $1,200,000.00
(Include labor, materials and the value of any owner supplied items, etc.)

Permit fee due based upon 1% of this amount:
(attach a copy of the receipt for payment)
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info:

NO?

STATE OF
COUNTY OF

Sworn to (or aﬁ' rmed) and subscnbed before me

this 4D ___dayof \\C‘ ’
2027 By ¢ \'\\\\“\(U/ NC(’%‘P [

OR produced

Who are personally known
identification (Type of identification)
OR Online Notarization

Jul A A
Printed Name of Notary

Ol =7

MISiatUL L WL LTULAL Y

[ = =
LuLie ROSA_LE 3URR:
TRy Notary Pubde - State 2f T orca
b Commission = 4H 2260°3
Y wy Comm. Exaires Aot *3 1624
Jorcec trraugh Natiora. wotary Assn.

SEAL:

$12,000.00

CONTRACTOR CERTIFIC/ ™ IN: I certify the
information listed above to be true and correct.

DATE

NOTARY TO CONTRACTOR

STATE OF
COUNTY OF

Sworn to (or affirmed) and subscribed before me
A
~ ¥
this LU day of ‘)> H+
20 W4 By Tm*u‘rﬂx 3%4 -
f

Who are personally known OR produced
identification (Type of identification) _
OR Online Notarization
\ A )
o By
Printed Name of Notary

N

A N Y~

N TS
Signa@ of Notary

SEAL: :
LULIE ROSA_IS 3URRIS
Notary Puoiic - State of ©orida
Commission 7 4+ 2460° 3

S omy Zomm. Sxoires Apr 132024
“3orcec through Natiore: Notary Assn.

Post Office Box 2029 * 360 South County Road * Palm Beach, Florida 33480
Telephone: (561)838-3431 = Facsimile {561)835-4621
E-Mail: pzb@townofpalmbeach.com * Website: www.townofpalmbeach.com
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September 23, 2024

Town of Palm Beach Building Department
360 S County Road
Palm Beach, FL. 33480

Re: 70 Middle Road, Palm Beach, FL 33480

At the attention of the Planning, Zoning and Building Department of the Town of Palm Beach,

Our firm represents Jennifer Naegele in connection with an application to extend the permit

for a remodeling project and several variances on the property located at 70 Middle Road, Palm
Beach, FL 33480. This Project has faced numerous setbacks detailed below which has caused
delays that were beyond Ms. Naegele’s control. Below is a timeline to reference the obstacles faced
and thereby provide an explanation for such delays.

Below is a narrative detailing the delays.

In 2019 SKA Architect + Planner was hired by the Owner to prepare the Landmarks
Preservation Commission (LPC) drawings required for exterior renovations.

In December 2024, it will mark five years since the initial "Landmark Approval" was
granted in December 2019, which subsequently led to the "Landmark Fraud."

The Attorney representing the Owner, who also represented an opposing party, failed to
send out the required Notices. The explanation provided by the Attorney was that “the post
office screwed up”. After an extended period of investigation, it was revealed that there
was no proof that any Notices had been mailed out.

Hence, the 1st Landmark Approval was reversed; a 2nd Landmark Approval was mandated
and thereafter approved in May 2020.

Immediately, the TPB began pressuring the Owner to accept a "Utilities Easement” which
would involve the installation of 2 large transformers in the Owner’s front yard; in
exchange for the variances needed for the rehabilitation of the Landmark House.
Following this, the COVID-19 pandemic began, which further impacted the project.

In June 2022, renovations for the exterior of the Landmark House commenced, with the
aim of restoring the property.

Right from the start, the General Contractor (GC) was burdened with numerous false code
complaints reported by certain Neighbors which impeded the project.

4495 Military Trail, Suite 106, Jupiter, Florida 33458
Office 561.626.8880 / Office 954.776.5990
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Additionally, a police incident occurred on May |, 2023, when a Neighbor, without
authorization, entered the Owner’s private property and behaved aggressively towards the
workers, using offensive language and hate speech, which was perceived as an att¢ )t to
intimidate and harass.
Upon learning of this incident, the Owner promptly reported the matter to the Palm Beach
Police department. Four officers visited the 70 Middle Road to investigate and interview
witnesses, including the GC and workers.
On May 6th, 2023, five days after the aforementioned incident, an Attorney/Agent for that
same Neighbor began contacting the GC and Structural Engineer in an attempt to obtain
copies of the floor plans of the Owner’s entire house--without disclosing who he was
working for.
Shortly after the May 1st, 2023 police incident, that same Neighbor initiated an urgent
meeting with Town official (and 4 Neighbors) for May 11th 2023 regarding 70 Middle
Road (despite the GC working under legally obtained Building Permits and Landmark
approved Plans).
During that meeting on May 11th, 2023, decisions were made by Town Officials that no
minor or significant alterations beyond the original Certificate of Appropriateness (COA)
would be permitted, including any necessary revisions for existing field conditions,
structural issues, M.E.P, Mechanical , Electrical and/or any other essential matters.
Following the police incident, during the first 2 weeks of May 2023, the GC was
inconvenienced by numerous false code complaints made by the same Neighbor (and/ or
his Agents); causing delays to the GC by Inspectors and Code Enforcement Officials. All
code complaints were dismissed as unfounded.
Following the May 11th, 2023 meeting, Town Officials also revoked all the Owner’s
tentative email “staff approvals” (in discussion since 2022 that were necessary to resolve
complex issues with the GC, Subcontractors, Structural Engineers, M.E.P., Electrical,
HVAC, Pool, Roofing Company, and Vendors, etc.) all of which would have made
significant improvements to the exterior of the house. Correspondence dated on May 22nd,
May 30th, and May 31st, 2023, detail how all email staff approvals —that had been relied
upon by the Owner and GC --would be revoked as a direct consequence of the May 11th,
2023 meeting.
In addition, on May 22nd, and May 30th, 2023, the Owner was also notified that she would
be prohibited from receiving any and all future staff approvals; a restriction that had never
been imposed on any other Landmark homeowner.
In numerous emails from the Owner to Town Officials between the period of May 2023
and November 2023, the Owner indicated that based on the prohibition of submitting staff
approval applications (of which other Landmark Owners were allowed to submit staff
approval applications) that no exterior improvements could or would proceed at 70 Middle
Re 1 it ° "t followir
o Restoration or repainting of the exterior (previously approved via email on 7/8/22
and then rescinded).
o Installation of new hurricane impact windows and doors (previously approved via
email on 6/22/22 and then rescinded).
o Installation of a new roof (previously approved via email on 7/8/22 and then
rescinded).
o Installation of a new permanent driveway. (Denied via 10/31/23 zoom meeting)
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o Installation of new grass and landscaping in the front yard. (Denied via 10/31/23
zoom meeting)

It has been documented that certain Neighbors have engaged in behavior intended to
intimidate, harass and delay the project. This includes filing false complaints and
conducting invasive surveillance without proper disclosure.
Due to complications arising from the aforementioned mandates against the Owner ;
including the revocation of tentative email staff approvals and the prohibition of any and
all staff approvals-- there has been a real-time loss of approximately ten months in
construction time for the GC (of the 30 months construction window that began in June
2022).
After ten months of addressing these mandates ordered by Town Officials (since May
2023), the Owner was finally allowed to submit the staff approval applications in March
2024. The staff approvals were granted on April 2nd, 2024, allowing work to proceed.
Unfortunately, this unnecessary delay resulted in a ten-month setback, which cannot be
recovered.
Consequently, a formal appeal was made to the National Trust for Historic Preservation to
consider adding the property at 70 Middle Road to the list of “America’s Most Endangered
Places.” This appeal aimed to highlight the challenges faced by historic properties
threatened by public policies and local interference.
The property has been vandalized on at least eight occasions between 2021 and 2024; each
incident has been reported to Palm Beach Police.
To ensure security, discreet surveillance cameras were installed on the property, including
one on the security fence and another cleverly positioned on the balcony.
In April 2024, it was discovered that portions of three walls required rebuilding. Drawings
signed and sealed by the Structural Engineer for these urgent structural repairs were
submitted on April 26th, 2024, to the Building Department. Those drawings were denied.
Thereafter, initiated by the Owner, the GC and the Structural Engineer an emergency on-
site meeting was scheduled and occurred at 70 Middle Road on May 3rd, 2024. Participants
included the Building Director, the LPC Chairperson and Staff. During the meeting, the
GC was told that the repairs would need to be submitted to the LPC requiring a four-month
process for “retroactive approval”.
Unfortunately, the option for staff level approval was not even considered, despite the
repairs being necessary and in accordance with the original plans submitted to the Building
Department on April 26th, 2024.
These unforeseen mandatory structural repairs should have been approved at the staff level,
supported by documentation from the licensed Structural Engineer of Record (who had
originally signed and sealed the Plans).
The decision by the LPC on August 21st, 2024, to deny the rebuilding of structurally
deficient portions of three walls—which are essential to support new hurricane impact
windows—will unfortunately result in a 16-month delay to the project (6 months for wall
repairs + 10 months for window ordering lead time).
Never at any time were the GC and the licensed Structural Engineer aware that these
mandatory structural repairs were not permissible. This was an honest oversight and not
indicative of any intent to circumvent regulations.
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The primary objective of the GC and licensed Structural Engineer is to advance the project
efficiently.

The LPC's August 21st, 2024 denial has led to an avoidable delay of 16 months+ since the
submission of the drawings to the Building Department occurred on April 26th, 2024.
The LPC's denial was then appealed to the Town Council. Instead of approving the Appeal
to allow the necessary repairs to commence, Town Council deferred the Appeal, which has
added even more delays.

The recommendation to defer the repair for an additional month has resulted in a total delay
of seven months since the initial submission of the drawings on April 26th, 2024.

It is unclear how Town Officials expect any progress to occur regarding exterior
improvements (and complex structural issues in general) when denial of staff approvals
continue; particularly when those matters are controlled by other Powers beyond Town
Officials which are beyond the Owner’s control. All of the above has undermined efforts
to advance the project at 70 Middle Road.

Since construction began, the renovation has also encountered many unforeseen structural
issues that have impacted the project and created numerous delays. The GC has worked
diligently along with the Structural Engineer, Botkin Parssi, to rehabilitate the structural
integrity of the house.

The objective is to rehabilitate this historic 100-year-old Landmark house so it will last
another 100 years to come. For this reason, we ask for your support to extend the project
until April 2027. We apologize for the inconvenience this difficult and lengthy renovation
has caused and we humbly ask you to please bear with us so the work can be done properly
and can conclude.

We look forward to participating at the hearing with the Town Council on October 9,

2024 @9:00 a.m. We anticipate our General Contractor to be involved with the neighbors in
order to achieve a successful project and be mindful of the surrounding properties. The General
Contractor is committed to move forward and finalize the renovation project as soon as possible.

Respectfully,
/s/ Genny L. Contreras

Genny L. Contreras

GLC/sf



Task Name Duration |Start Finish
I7:0 Ml_ddle Roa_d Renovation (from LPC COA-24-0013 Appeal and 911 Days |10/10/24 |04/09/27 |
ermit Extension approval)

Exterior Wall Repairs (West/North Wall/Vaulted Loggia) 195 Days [10/10/24 |04/23/25
Rebuild As Existing (Family Room/Covered Terrace/Laundry Room) 245 Days [10/10/24 104/29/26
All Exterior Structural Work completion 730 Days |10/10/24 2/10/26
Roof Reinforcement 90 Days  )4/25/25 7/26/25
Roof ordered 60 Days |0 27/25 |09/23/25
Roof Installation 90 Days |09/24/25 [12/26/25
Windows Ordered and Delivered 300 Days |11/01/24 [08/28/25
Window and Door Inst: ation 120 Days |[0( 29/25 [12/29/25 |
MEP Installation 730 Days |10/10/24 {10/10/26
Interior Finishes and Trim 270 Days {06/03/25 [02/28/26
Exterior Finishes 270 Days [03/10/26 |12/10/26
Site Work — Pool — Exterior Hardscape and Lan« scape 167 Days |08/10/26 [01/24/27
Final Building Inspection 15 Days |0 24/27 102/08/27
CO 15 Days [02/08/27 )2/23/27
Punch Out 50 Days 02/18/27 )4/09/27




Nuisance Mitigation Measures
70 Middle Road
Town Of Paim Beach

9/17/2024

This letter is to address the nuisance mitigation measures letter required for the permit extension. We
understand the long duration of this project has caused frustration for the neighbors and we are here to
work with them to make this as easy as possible for all parties involved.

The measures being taken are listed below in bullet points.

e Maintain 16-18’ screening along the West and North sides where there are no hedges.
e Maintain 6’ construction fence with security gates along the East and South sides.
e Remove dirt and debris from sidewalks as needed.
e Maintain parking lot in front yard behind construction fence.
e Trim hedges and mow grass along East and South sides.
o Follow all Palm Beach directives on work hours, ROW permits and delivery:
o Summer hours of 8am-6pm with no noise before 9am Monday to Friday
o Summer hours Saturdays 9am to Spm for quiet interior work
o Winter hours Monday through Friday 8am to 5pm, no noise before 9am and no
weekend work
o Follow all Palm Beach recognized holidays

James Bowser
Vice President

C: 561-248-3649
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September 19, 2024

VIA HAND DELIVERY

Town of Palm Beach Building Department
360 S. County Rd.
Palm Beach, FL 33480

Re: 70 Middle Road, Palm Beach, FL 33480
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At the attention of the Planning, Zoning and Building Department of the Town of Palm Beach,

This letter with the attached mail out list represents that the Owner will satisfy the

mailing to notify neighbors prior to the October Town Council meeting.
Respectfully,
/s/ Genny L. Contreras

Genny L. Contreras

4495 Military Trail, Suite 106, Jupiter, Florida 33458
Office 561.626.8880 / Office 954.776.5990
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September 18, 2024

vr+ “ERTIFIED MAIL

NEIGHBOR NAME
NEIGHBOR ADDRESS

Re: 70 Middle Road, Palm Beach, FL 33480

Dear Neighbor,

Our firm represents Jennifer Naegele in connection with an application to extend the

permit for a remodeling project and several variances on the property located at 70 Middle Road,
Palm Beach, FL 33480. Per the Town of Palm Beach, a statement must be mailed to provide you
notice that we are seeking an extension of the permit to allow for the completion of the Project.
Upon information and belief, you are the owner listed in the same street or within 300’ of this
property. This Project has faced numerous setbacks detailed below which has caused delays that
were beyond Ms. Naegele’s control. Below is a timeline to reference the obstacles faced and
thereby provide an explanation for such delays.

Below is a narrative detailing the delays.

In 2019 SKA Architect + Planner was hired by the Owner to prepare the Landmarks
Preservation Commission (LPC) drawings required for exterior renovations.

In December 2024, it will mark five years since the initial "Landmark Approval" was
granted in December 2019, which subsequently led to the "Landmark Fraud."

The Attorney representing the Owner, who also represented an opposing party, failed to
send out the required Notices. The explanation provided by the Attorney was that “the
post office screwed up”. After an extended period of investigation, it was revealed that
there was no proof that any Notices had been mailed out.

Hence, the 1st Landmark Approval was reversed; a 2nd Landmark Approval was
mandated and thereafter approved in May 2020.

Immediately, the TPB began pressuring the Owner to accept a "Utilities Easement"
which would involve the installation of 2 large transformers in the Owner’s front yard; in
exchange for the variances needed for the rehabilitation of the Landmark House.
Following this, the COVID-19 pandemic began, which further impacted the project.

4495 Military Trail, Suite 106, Jupiter, Florida 33458
Office 561.626.8880 / Office 954.776.5990
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In June 2022, renovations for the exterior of the Landmark House cc  nenced, with the
aim of restoring the property.
Right from the start, the General Contractor (GC) was burdened with numerous false
code complaints reported by certain Neighbors which impeded the project.
Additionally, a police incident occurred on May 1st, 2023, when a Neighbor, without
authorization, entered the Owner’s private property and behaved aggressively towards the
workers, using offensive language and hate speech, which was perceived as an attempt to
intimidate and harass.
Upon learning of this incident, the Owner promptly reported the matter to the Palm
Beach Police department. Four officers visited the 70 Middle Road to investigate and
interview witnesses, including the GC and workers.
On May 6th, 2023, five days after the aforementioned incident, an Attorney/Agent for
that same Neighbor began contacting the GC and Structural Engineer in an attempt to
obtain copies of the floor plans of the Owner’s entire house--without disclosing who he
was working for.
Shortly after the May 1st, 2023 police incident, that same Neighbor initiated an urgent
meeting with Town official (and 4 Neighbors) for May 11th 2023 regarding 70 Middle
Road (despite the GC working under legally obtained Building Permits and Landmark
approved Plans).
During that meeting on May 11th, 2023, decisions were made by Town Officials that no
minor or significant alterations beyond the original Certificate of Appropriateness (COA)
would be permitted, including any necessary revisions for existing field conditions,
structural issues, M.E.P, Mechanical , Electrical and/or any other essential matters.
Following the police incident, during the first 2 weeks of May 2023, the GC was
inconvenienced by numerous false code complaints made by the same Neighbor (and/ or
his Agents); causing delays to the GC by Inspectors and Code Enforcement Officials. All
code complaints were dismissed as unfounded.
Following the May 11th, 2023 meeting, Town Officials also revoked all the Owner’s
tentative email “staff approvals” (in discussion since 2022 that were necessary to resolve
complex issues with the GC, Subcontractors, Structural Engineers, M.E.P., Electrical,
HVAC, Pool, Roofing Company, and Vendors, etc.) all of which would have made
significant improvements to the exterior of the house. Correspondence dated on May
22nd, May 30th, and May 3 1st, 2023, detail how all email staff approvals ~that had been
relied upon by the Owner and GC --would be revoked as a direct consequence of the May
11th, 2023 meeting.
In addition, on May 22nd, and May 30th, 2023, the Owner was also notified that she
would be prohibited from receiving any and all future staff approvals; a restriction that
had never been imposed on any other Landmark homeowner.
In numerous emails from the Owner to Town Officials between the period of May 2023
and November 2023, the Owner indicated that based on the prohibition of submitting
staff approval applications (of which other Landmark Owners were allowed to submit
staff approval applications) that no exterior improvements could or would proceed at 70
Middle Road to include the following:

o Restoration or repainting of the exterior (previously approved via email on 7/8/22

and then rescinded).
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o Installation of new hurricane impact windows and doors (previously approved via
email on 6/22/22 and then rescinded).
o Installation of a new roof (previously approved via email on 7/8/22 and then
rescinded).
o Installation of a new permanent driveway. (Denied via 10/31/23 zoom meeting)
o Installation of new grass and landscaping in the front yard. (Denied via 10/31/23
zoom meeting)
It has been documented that certain Neighbors have engaged in behavior intended to
intimidate, harass and delay the project. This includes filing false complaints and
conducting invasive surveillance without proper disclosure.
Due to complications arising from the aforementioned mandates against the Owner ;
including the revocation of tentative email staff approvals and the prohibition of any and
all staff approvals-- there has been a real-time loss of approximately ten months in
construction time for the GC (of the 30 months construction window that began in June
2022).
After ten months of addressing these mandates ordered by Town Officials (since May
2023), the Owner was finally allowed to submit the staff approval applications in March
2024. The staff approvals were granted on April 2nd, 2024, allowing work to proceed.
Unfortunately, this unnecessary delay resulted in a ten-month setback, which cannot be
recovered.
Consequently, a formal appeal was made to the National Trust for Historic Preservation
to consider adding the property at 70 Middle Road to the list of “America’s Most
Endangered Places.” This appeal aimed to highlight the challenges faced by historic
properties threatened by public policies and local interference.
The property has been vandalized on at least eight occasions between 2021 and 2024;
each incident has been reported to Palm Beach Police.
.v ensure security, discreet surveillance cameras were installed on the property,
including one on the security fence and another cleverly positioned on the balcony.
In April 2024, it was discovered that portions of three walls required rebuilding.
Drawings signed and sealed by the Structural Engineer for these urgent structural repairs
were submitted on April 26th, 2024, to the Building Department. Those drawings were
denied. Thereafter, initiated by the Owner, the GC and the Structural Engineer an
emergency on-site meeting was scheduled and occurred at 70 Middle Road on May 3rd,
2024. Participants included the Building Director, the LPC Chairperson and Staff. During
the meeting, the GC was told that the repairs would need to be submitted to the LPC
requiring a four-month process for “retroactive approval”.
Unfortunately, the option for staff level approval was not even considered, despite the
repairs being necessary and in accordance with the original plans submitted to the
Tiildit  Departn 1t on April 26th.
These unforeseen mandatory structural repairs should have been approved at the staff
level, supported by documentation from the licensed Structural Engineer of Record (who
had originally signed and sealed the Plans).
The decision by the LPC on August 21st, 2024, to deny the rebuilding of structurally
deficient portions of three walls—which are essential to support new hurricane impact
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windows—will unfortunately result in a 16-month delay to the project (6 months for wall
repairs + 10 months for window ordering lead time).

Never at any time were the GC and the licensed Structural Engineer aware that these
mandatory structural repairs were not permissible. This was an honest oversight and not
indicative of any intent to circumvent regulations.

The primary objective of the GC and licensed Structural Engineer is to advance the
project efficiently.

The LPC's August 21st, 2024 denial has led to an avoidable delay of 16 months+ since
the submission of the drawings to the Building Department occurred on April 26th, 2024.
The LPC's denial was then appealed to the Town Council. Instead of approving the
Appeal to allow the necessary repairs to commence, Town Council deferred the Appeal,
which has added even more delays.

The recommendation to defer the repair for an additional month has resulted in a total
delay of seven months since the initial submission of the drawings on April 26th, 2024.

It is unclear how Town Officials expect any progress to occur regarding exterior
improvements (and complex structural issues in general) when denial of staff approvals
continue; particularly when those matters are controlled by other Powers beyond Town
Officials which are beyond the Owner’s control. All of the above has undermined efforts
to advance the project at 70 Middle Road.

Since construction began, the renovation has also encountered many unforeseen
structural issues that have impacted the project and created numerous delays. The GC has
worked diligently along with the Structural Engineer, Botkin Parssi, to rehabilitate the
structural integrity of the house.

The objective is to rehabilitate this historic 100-year-old Landmark house so it will last
another 100 years to come. For this reason, we ask for your support to extend the project
until April 2027. We apologize for the inconvenience this difficult and lengthy
renovation has caused and we humbly ask you to please bear with us so the work can be
done properly and can conclude.

We hope for a positive outcome at the hearing with the Town Council on October 9,

2024 @9:00 a.m. In addition, we will keep you informed as new information develops. Our

General Contractor is mindful of the surrounding properties and is committed to cause as little
disturbance to the neighborhood as possible for the duration of the Project.

We welcome your input and encourage you to reach out to our office should you have

any questions regarding the future of this Project.

Respectfully,
/s/ Genny L. Contreras

Genny L. Contreras

GLC/sf




















